
 

 

 

PRESPRESS  

Dear members and friends of Spring Branch, 
 
Some of us were around in 1975 when the movie “Jaws” took the world by storm.  It was the 
Steven Spielberg story of Amity Island where the people were attacked by a giant and terrifying 
enemy who could not be seen.   Finally, at great cost of life, the shark is killed.  Or so we 
thought...  Then in 1978, the sequel, “Jaws 2” was released, where a very similar enemy rears its 
head, and the battle begins anew.  The second movie was subtitled “Just when you thought it was 
safe to go back in the water...” 
 
I can’t help but think how similar the COVID-19 virus has been to those movies.   We face an 
unseen enemy.  We thought we had it on the run.  We thought life could soon return to 
normal.   We thought it was safe to go back in the water.   Except, here it comes again.   This time 
we may possibly be a bit more savvy, but we are also much more weary.  Many of us are 
frightened, having now had experience with this disease, while at the same time, extremely tired 
of fighting.  We just want our lives back.  But the waters are again infested.  How does life in our 
community of faith respond to a bunch of exhausted people? 
 
I certainly do not have all of the answers, but one thing I do know.   We need each other more 
now more than ever.  There is something amazing about having one another.   We do not need to 
be Lone Rangers.   We can indeed be strong for one another.    
 
I am reminded of Paul’s words: 
“For I am convinced that neither death nor life, neither angels nor demons, neither the present 
nor the future, nor any powers, neither height nor depth, nor anything else in all creation, will be 
able to separate us from the love of God that is in Christ Jesus our Lord.”  -Romans 8:38-39 
 
I hope you are still joining me in praying for an end to this pandemic, and for all of us who have 
been affected in so many ways.  But until that time, I pray that we do not miss this opportunity to 
learn just how close our God is, and yet, how powerful.  Christ has promised to be with us even 
during those times when it is not safe to go back in the water.   Might this also be a model for us, 
in community, right now?    
 
Please pray for your church staff and session as we navigate these turbulent waters and seek 
Christ’s guidance.  And thank you so much to all of you who are doing just that! 
 

In Christ’s Service, 
 

 
Kevin Boyd, Pastor 

2021 

Spring Branch Presbyter ian Church 
1215  Campbel l  Rd |  Houston,  TX 77055  



 

 



 

 

Drive-Thru Wednesday Night Supper  

 

Sept. 1 — Hamburgers 
 

Sept. 15 — Chopped Beef Sandwhiches 
Jim Kunkel & Lu Taylor 

 

Sept. 29 — TBD 
 

 

Fall Wednesday Night Suppers resume on Wednesday, September 

1st, with a Drive-Thru! During the month of September, we will 

have drive-thru dinners every other week. We will reevaluate  

in-person dinners for October.  

 

We are reverting back to the original layout of the drive-thru lane. You will drive through 

the main entrance, past the port-cochere to where you will see Kevin loading dinners. You 

do not have to get out of your vehicles, just roll down the window or unlock the passenger 

side door. Kevin will also be offering prayers to all who wish. Please try to arrive between 

6:00-6:20 PM. Watch your email for placing orders! 

 

The Academy closes at 6:00 PM, so please do not block the front doors of the education 

building, and watch for crossing pedestrians. If we are experiencing rain, the drive-thru lane 

will be used by the academy parents for pickup. Please monitor the rain forecast, and if 

needed, park in a space until after the parent pickup has concluded. 

 

The dinners will be free, but we are accepting donations. We are also accepting donations 

for the Fair Haven Food Pantry (non-perishable food items, plastic grocery bags, cleaning 

supplies, and paper products). We are also continuing to accept thank you cards for our 

dedicated Houston healthcare workers. Please do not seal the envelopes.  

 

The Fellowship Committee welcomes anyone who would like to help with a dinner or 

volunteer any Wednesday in the kitchen! If you are interested in helping just once or on an 

ongoing basis, please contact Laurie Mitchell at galamitchell@comcast.net. The committee 

is happy to help support you in any way if you would like to take on a supper this fall. We 

are always looking to try a new menu! 

mailto:galamitchell@comcast.net


 

 

  Presbyterian Women this Month 
 

PW at a Glance  
 

PW MODERATORS on 9/1 at 9:30 a.m. (Conference Room) 

PW BOARD MEETING on 9/1 at 10:15 a.m. (Conference Room) 

PW DAY CIRCLE meeting on 9/8 at 9:30 a.m.  

Join us at 9:30 a.m. in the Conference Room for our first Circle Meeting of the year. If you 

would like to join by Zoom, please contact Carol Davis for an invitation. We will have a 

salad luncheon in the Fellowship Hall afterwards. Please bring a salad to share.  

THE HORIZONS Evening Bible study using ZOOM will be on Monday, 9/13 at 7:00 p.m. 

Introduction: www.springbranchpres.org/adult-education/presbyterian-women/what-my-

grandmothers-taught-me 

ZIP TRIP to Newman’s Castle on  9/15  

HAPPY HANDS will meet on 9/22 at 9:30 a.m. in the Gathering Place. 

BIBLE STUDY BOOKS for 2021-2022 (What My Grandmother’s Taught Me) are available in 

the Church Office, or can be picked up from Sarah Dikeman’s House. The cost is $10.  

PW DIRECTORIES are available in the Church Office. 

Bible Study Using Zoom: September 13th at 7:00 p.m. 

Lesson 1 of What My Grandmother’s Taught Me will be discussed by 

the group of women using Zoom on Monday, September 13th, at 7 

p.m.  All SBPC women are welcomed in this Bible study group through 

videoconference!  Contact Sarah Powell at mrspowelltobe@yahoo.com 

to receive the Zoom invitation to join the meeting.   

A special thank you to everyone that attended 

the Annual PW Tea! Thanks to your generosity, 

a total of $835 was collected for the PW/PM 

Mission Scholarship Fund. 

https://www.springbranchpres.org/adult-education/presbyterian-women/what-my-grandmothers-taught-me/
https://www.springbranchpres.org/adult-education/presbyterian-women/what-my-grandmothers-taught-me/
mailto:mrspowelltobe@yahoo.com


 

 

The PW welcoming tea was a wonderful success! We had 5 full, 
beautifully decorated tables of lovely women and young girls. 
Thank you Laurie Mitchell, Barbara Tremble, Sylvia Argyriou, Jan 
Fitts, and Marguerite Priest for your table settings. The food that 
Kay Craig and Betty Magnuson and crew prepared of sandwiches, 
scones, and sweets was delicious, including the fairy toast and 

rose beef bites. Thank you Elizabeth Powell, Terry Austin, Amber Murphy, Sylvia 
Argyriou, and Jan Fitts for helping provide some of the treats. The entertainment of 
some of our members portraying Ruth, Tamar, Bathsheba, Mary and Rahab gave us 
insight to the study of the women for this year. Thanks to Wanda 
Boyd in Arkansas for lending us the costumes, for Patti Nanney 
for writing the script, for Marguerite Priest, Miriam Vyles, Patti 
Nanney, Jeannie Stockton, and Sarah Dikeman for portraying the 
women, and for Jan Fitts for reading the narrative. Ten lovely 
baskets were raffled – from American girl dolls, to holiday 
themes of Christmas, Patriotic, and Fall and beach bags, to spa 
and relaxing teas and British yummies. A big thank you to the 
many who contributed time, items, and money to put together 
these baskets. Thanks to the generosity of all, $835 was 
collected for the PW/PM Mission Scholarship fund.  

We are returning to the Castle! 
 

September Presbyterian Women ZIP trip is September 15, 2021 to Newman's 

Castle and Bakery in Bellville.  

 

There have been additions and 

improvements since our last foray into 

the Medieval realm.  We will leave the 

church parking lot at 9 AM and return 

by 3 PM. The cost of the tour and 

lunch is $20, payable at the bakery 

when we arrive. Please email me if you 

plan to go: mepriest@hotmail.com.   

 

mailto:mepriest@hotmail.com


 

 

You are invited to attend Pastor’s Bible Study with Kevin! The group gathers at  

11:00 AM on Tuesday mornings. The Bible Study is now being offered both in-person  

and virtually. You may either join in-person at 11:00 AM in the Conference Room,  

or by Zoom using the information below. We hope to see you there! 

 

Meeting ID: 897 7951 2452 | Password: 754888 | Zoom Link:  

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/89779512452?pwd=VU1VZVByeFI1MEwxNmxrR090S0JVQT09  

 

September 5, 2021; 15th Sunday after Pentecost; Communion 
Text: James 2:1-10, 14-18 

Title: True Christianity 1: The Right Ethic 
Focus: True Christianity is shown by the way we love others. 

 
September 12, 2021; 16th Sunday after Pentecost 

First Reading: Isaiah 50:4-9 
Text: Mark 8:27-38 

Title: True Christianity 2: The Right Savior 
Focus: True Christianity is about following the Christ of the Scriptures. 

 
September 19, 2021; 17th Sunday after Pentecost 

First Reading: Jeremiah 11:18-20 
Text: Mark 9:30-37 

Title: True Christianity 3: The Right Test 
Focus: True Christianity is about Christ’s concept of greatness. 

 
September 26, 2021; 18th Sunday after Pentecost 

First Reading: Numbers 11:4-6, 10-16, 24-29 
Text: Mark 9:38-50 

Title: True Christianity 4: The Right Door 
Focus: True Christianity is about being honest with God.  

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/89779512452?pwd=VU1VZVByeFI1MEwxNmxrR090S0JVQT09


 

 

As summer comes to an end, Spring Branch Presbyterian was delighted to join our Boy 
Scout Troop 478 in celebrating three scouts as they achieved the rank of Eagle Scout on 
August 7th. The Eagle Scout is the highest rank a Boy Scout can earn, and they achieve this 
by learning leadership development, merit badges, and project management skills. Each 
Eagle Scout must complete a project that benefits their community and helps them apply 
what they have learned throughout their Scouting career. We wish to congratulate Corbin 
Rosenstein, Kyle Sedita, and Luke Bailey for becoming Eagle Scouts.  
 
We also look forward to celebrating 
with Ian Casteel, who has met the 
qualifications to earn the rank of 
Eagle Scout. A ceremony will be held 
in the future. Ian’s project of 
installing privacy fences around the 
4 HVAC units on the north side of 
the education building was 
completed in October of last year.  
 

Troop 478 Eagle Scout Court of Honor 

If you are interested in learning more about Boy Scout Troop 478, please join the Troop 
on Monday evenings from 7:30-8:30 PM at the Scout Hut. The Troop is always looking 

for new scouts to join! 



 

 



 

 



 

 

Hairbrush / Comb Kleenex Lip Balm 

Magnets Gold Bond Powder Gold Bond Cream 

T-shirts (new) Needle & Thread Shaving Cream 

Nail Clippers Toothpaste Gum & Hard Candy 

Q-Tips Mechanical Pencils Flashlight w/ batteries 

Popcorn Socks Word Search/ Sudoku/ Fill-in books 

Earbuds / Headphones USB Flash Drives 2022 Calendar 

Band-Aids (fabric) Baseball Caps (new) Disposable Razors 

Dental floss Deodorant Lotion 

Hot Chocolate Key Chains Texas Souvenirs 

Shampoo Playing Cards Toothbrushes 

Conditioner Body Wash Pocket sized notebooks & pens 

It’s time to prepare to pack Seafarer’s Boxes on November 28th! 
On November 28th, we will be packing and wrapping shoe boxes during 
the Sunday School hour, full of goodies to send to the Seafarer’s Center at 
the Port of Houston.  We need lots of boxes, so get out there and go shoe 
shopping! Our goal is to collect over 100 boxes to pack.  One year, we 
packed over 120 boxes!  Ladies’ sized boxes are the best, but we can also 
accept the plastic shoe boxes with lids that you can buy at the dollar 
store, at Walmart, or other stores. Then, the Seafarer has a nice container 
to keep, as well as all the wonderful contents. If you have any questions, 
please contact Laurie Mitchell.  
 

Below is the list of requested items from the Port of Houston. The Seafarers prefer full 
sized items over small travel sized items.  

The Peace & Global Witness Offering helps people process violence and crisis-related 

trauma through creative expression. The Peace & Global Witness Offering offers light to 

those in the shadows and guides us all into the ways of peace. By giving to the Peace & 

Global Witness Offering, we work to share Christ’s peace with one another, beyond our 

doors, beyond our community and across boundaries.  
 

Ways to Give: 

• Through your congregation (World Communion Sunday, October 3rd) 

• Donate by credit card online at pcusa.org/peace-global 

• Text PCUSAPEACE to 41444 
 

“May the God of peace give you peace at all times in all ways.” 

-2 Thessalonians 3:16 



 

 

Would you like to receive our weekly 

announcements via email every Friday?  

Sign-up by visiting our Church website,  

www.springbranchpres.org.  

FRIDAY EMAIL ANNOUNCEMENTS 

Church’s Prayer Chain List?  

The email prayer chain is open all who would like to pray for those individuals in need of prayer. 

If you would like to be included in the email prayer chain as a prayer warrior or If you have a 

prayer request for an individual  contact  swdmmd@dikeman.net . It is requested that prayers be 

for your family members, or extended families and friends who are in need of prayer. 

B E AU T I F Y  t h e  C H U RC H  

Would you like to beautify the sanctuary on Sunday mornings 

while honoring a loved one or commemorating a special 

occasion?  The 2021 Flower Sign-Up Calendar is located in 

the Narthex. If  you are currently worshiping from home, but 

would still like to sponsor flowers for a Worship Service, you 

may signup digitally by using this form: https://

www.signupgenius.com/go/30e084cabac2ba1fa7-2021.  The 

cost per arrangement is $65.00. Special arrangements vary 

and should be requested EARLY!  Checks should be written to SBPC and mailed to 

the Church Office or placed in the Offering Box on Sunday mornings. 

Join us for Sunday School and Worship every Sunday at 9:30am and 10:50am, 

respectively! By attending, you are agreeing to follow the guidelines set forth for a 

safe return. The guidelines for Worship, Sunday School, and Church Events are 

available at: www.springbranchpres.org/covid-19-guidelines.  

 

Every week, the service is being streamed live to the SBPC YouTube Channel: 

https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCCK-MbvQ1TkJiUmDq1Psswg. 

mailto:swdmmd@dikeman.net
https://springbranchpres.us2.list-manage.com/subscribe?u=2d9226bc0d06cb9ce38ab745e&id=bc068957b7
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/30e084cabac2ba1fa7-2021
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/30e084cabac2ba1fa7-2021
http://www.springbranchpres.org/covid-19-guidelines
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCCK-MbvQ1TkJiUmDq1Psswg/playlists


 

 

Anytime you place an order on Amazon.com, you have an opportunity to contribute to the 

Church (or any charity of your choice) through the Amazon Smile Program,  

and it’s so easy to use! 

 

AmazonSmile is a website operated by Amazon with the same products, prices, and 

shopping features as Amazon.com. The difference is that when you shop on 

AmazonSmile, the AmazonSmile Foundation will donate 0.5% of the purchase price of 

eligible products to the charitable organization of your choice.  

Here’s how to shop AmazonSmile: 

1. Visit smile.amazon.com 

2. Sign in with your Amazon.com credentials 

3. Choose a charitable organization to receive donations 

(smile.amazon.com/ch/74-6017486) 

4. Select your charity 

5. Start shopping! 

Support SBPC by using AmazonSmile at smile.amazon.com, 

or directly at our Charity Link: smile.amazon.com/ch/74-6017486 

In order to support Spring Branch Presbyterian Church through AmazonSmile, you have to 

make purchases through smile.amazon.com. When you are at that website, there is an 

indicator under the search bar that you are supporting the Church:  

Thank you to everyone who has been using AmazonSmile! Your personal 

Amazon purchases have generated over $60 in contributions to SBPC! 

https://smile.amazon.com/ch/74-6017486
https://smile.amazon.com/ch/74-6017486


 

 



 

 

Kaylee Earnest 9/1 
Mike Wright 9/1 

Donal McRoberts 9/4 

Lisa Merritt 9/7 

Garth Heitshusen 9/12 
Carol Davis 9/13 

Lindsey Craig 9/15 

Katie Fairchild 9/15 
Ruden Vakiari 9/15 

Kamden Walters 9/15 

  

  

  

Del Kennedy 9/16 

Dylan Mancilla 9/17 

Steve Blair 9/19 

Warren Ballesteros 9/20 

Ashley Powell 9/20 
Jake Miller 9/26 

Jackson Qualls 9/29 

Sarah Dikeman 9/30 

Ron Fake 9/30 

  

  
  

  

David and Jennifer Fuller 9/1 
Gary and Laurie Mitchell 9/2 
Edda Chirwa and Ludovic Massamba 9/15 
Stephen and Bunnie Lezon 9/22 
  
  
  

Happy Anniversary! 



 

 



 

 

Sponsored By: 

Spring Branch Presbyterian Church 
1215 Campbell Road 
Houston, Texas 77055 
(713) 464-7659 
www.springbranchpres.org 

 GOD  ONE ANOTHER  WORLD 


